April 27, 2011
Board Meeting

6:00 at Buster West’s home

Call to order by President Hass
Secretary Report:  Minutes of the November 11, 2010 meeting were approved.
Treasurer Report:  We have $7,317 in checking and $22,348 in Money Market.  Motion by don Jackson and Second Arne to approve the report and pay the bills.  Carried
Annual Meeting preparation was discussed.
Who is up for election this year? (2 year terms)
· Don Jackson (not running)
· Dennis Miller (not running)
· Bud Warmka

· Melissa Schaefer

· Steve Schulte

· Ryan Barney (resigning with 1 year left on his term)

Annual meeting speakers:  Aaron Wills of the Cannon River Watershed Partnership and  Joe Pallardy, who worked on the TMDL study for Minnesota State Mankato.
Newsletter editor:  Missy has resigned as editor.  Buster will do the spring letter.  We need to find a volunteer for future letters.  We also discussed the number of newsletters that are sent out per year (4 in the past) and who should receive them (all persons in watershed, all who own lake property, all association members).  No decision was made.
Treasurer replacement:  Due to his transfer to a different part of the state, Ryan will leave the position.  Ryan will do the year end report early to accommodate his departure. Again, we will need a volunteer.
Who does Website updates?  A group of board members will meet on Saturday May 7 at 9:00 at the home of Buster West.  We will share ideas on how to add information to the website.
Leaking culvert by German church:  Motion by Buster West and second by Arne Jessen to advise the county to close the culvert instead of doing a costly repair.  Carried.
Asian and big head carp:  Gary Schmidt will do some research and bring information to the annual meeting.
Aquatic Plant Management Plan (Joe Pallardy has completed the first part following our meeting with Joe Eisterhold and Joe Pallardy at Melissa Schaefer' home.)  We need to have a committee working on the rest of the document.  This could be either a “Lake Mangagement Plan or an Aquatic Plant Management plan.  We will need volunteers to help with this.
Bike trails:  No report
COLA report:  Dave Sunderman reported that the COLA discussed carp concerns and are doing more research.  They have also dropped their plan to do billboards promoting buffer strips.
Exotic species grant:  This is waiting for a Lake or Aquatic Management plan and public input.  This input would come from the survey and from subsequent public meetings.
Storm siren costs, who should pay:  Each year the Lake Association pays about $1,200 to cover the cost of insurance and electricity for the storm sirens.  Lake Emily is working on a plan to donate their siren to LeSueur County.  If they are successful, we may do the same.  It doesn’t seem right that a minority of the owners on our lakes pay the entire cost when the majority of the owners and all of the users also benefit.
Lake Water levels:  The lake level is controlled by the culvert at the outlet of German lake.  The bottom of the culvert is the official lake level (1017).  Higher water flows out.  No water flows when the lake is below normal.  Over the years the lakes have fluctuated quite a bit.  Old timers tell stories of pastures and corn fields on the lakes in the 30’s and 50’s.  In 1989 much of Middle Jefferson was mud and fence posts from pastures in the past emerged.  There have been several times since 1970 when the water level has been at 1018 with one year at 1019.
Fishing contest:  No report
Advertising:  It is unclear at this time regarding the paid status of all the ads.  For this newsletter we will run what we have.
Rain Gardens, completed and proposed:  NO report
Shore land buffer strips:  No report
County Road 15 and box culvert repairs:  We concluded that no boat pass or road repairs would happen without public pressure on the County Board.  Again, we need volunteers.
Sewer Advisory Board:  No report
Septic Inventory:  The County has accepted the money to do the grant.  At this time there is no information concerning who will be tested.
Member meetings in addition to the annual meeting:  Should there be membership meetings in addition to the annual meeting?  After discussion, it was felt that we should ask the members at the annual meeting.
Board strategic planning meeting:  It was suggested that there be a board retreat for strategic planning.  This will be a topic for the new board at their organizational meeting in June after elections.
Monthly Board meetings:  This was also left for the new board.
History of the board accomplishments:  Arne is using the old newsletters to write a history of the Association.  
Membership Survey:  Motion by Arne, second by Dave, to do a survey of concerns of property owners.  The survey would be in the newsletter and passed out at the annual meeting.  It would be part of the public input needed for grant applications.  Carried.
Other:  It was suggested that we furnish food at the next meeting if we meet again at 6:00.

Adjourn

